
PARISH COUNCIL REPORT 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

FEBRUARY 15, 1970 

The Parish Council met seventeen times during the year of 1969. 

'fvro executive meetings were held by the Parish Council during the 
past year. These meetings were held with the officers of the Ladies 
Aid, the A.C.Y.O.A., Choir, and the Sunday School. i'he executive 
meeting of December 6, 1969 was of special interes~ because of the 
presence of His Grace, Archbishop Torkom Manoogian. A discussion was 
initiated by Archbishop Torkom regarding some of our problems. 

There was a joint meeting held by the Parish Councils of Richmond 
and Washington on the night of Harch 19, 1969. 

The annual Easter Hantes was held during the past year, in addition 
to six dinners, which were: 

Armenian Christmas 
Vartanantz 
Hartyrs Day 
Thirteenth Anniversary 
Cultural Day 
St. James Day 

One picnic was held by the Parish Council during the summer of 1969. 

The State Fai~ of 1969 was a tremendous success. 

The Church hall was completely remodeled with a new ceiling and panels 
over the cinder block -vmlls. The kitchen was enlarged and the old 
equipment was replaced with new. The Church vestibule and the steps 
leading to the hall were covered with carpet during 1969. 

The Preliminary membership meeting was held on Sunday November 16, 1969. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Vihay Garab~dian 


